
 
 
 
VIA EMAIL: info@nirb.ca 
 
July 18, 2023 
 
Chairperson 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 
29 Mitik Street, P.O. Box 1360 
Cambridge Bay, NU  X0B 0C0 
 
Dear Madame Chair;  
 
Re: Baffinland Iron Mines Corp. – Sustaining Operations Proposal 
 NIRB File No.: 08MN053 
 
On April 6, 2023, we wrote to you with submissions on the Sustaining Operations Proposal (SOP) 
being made by Baffinland Iron Mines Corp.  
 
At that time we provided the declarations of support for the SOP from 84 workers at the Mine.  In 
alphabetical order, we now attach 41 further declarations from additional employees who very much 
wish to make their voices heard in this process. 
 
Alainga, Pauline Foss, Terry Oailey, Leah 
Ammaq, Matthew Fox, Theresa Onalik, Sappa 
Barnabas, Cynthia Immaroitok, Bruno Panipakutsuk, Chad 
Beaugrand, Shayne Irailluq, Marsha Qaumariaq, Amy 
Beckett, Richard Iseemailee, Stevie Richards, Trevor 
Blaquiere, Greg Kane, Melita Rowe, Jessie 
Carnegie, Delroy Kennedy, Jason Rowe, Kevin 
Castillo, Allan Kerr, George Saunders, Michael 
Chirombe, Innocent Lajoie, Broderick Sosa-Iangevin, Maria 
Cox, Heather Legge, James Thomlyn, Terry 
Drummond, Kari-Lynne Lewis, Bonnie Vanwort, Roy 
Duichynski, Bryton Macpa, Ida Weese, Joshua 
Enooagak, Douglas Moses, Davy White, Sheldon 
Fleming, Dwayne Nutarariaq, Brian  

 
Thank you for your consideration of the views and needs of Baffinland’s employees. 
 
Yours, 
 

 
 
Melissa Atkins-Mahaney, 
Labour Relations Manager, IUOE Local 793 

mailto:info@nirb.ca

	VIA EMAIL: info@nirb.ca

